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“In the Time of Waiting” by Interim Pastor Greg Briggs 

When I was growing up, there was no better ally in my family than my youngest sister Kelli during Christmas 

and birthdays. With there being four children in the house, my parents, my siblings, and I had to work hard 

to keep our gifts secret and hidden from one another. That’s where having Kelli on your side was helpful. She 

was eight years younger than my older sister, so she was very excited about giving gifts.  She was so joyful she 

couldn’t keep it to herself, whether you wanted to know ahead of time or not. To this day, when I think of 

Jesus telling his disciples to become like children to be the greatest in the kingdom of heaven, Kelli’s 

unbridled joy is one of the things that automatically comes to mind. 

What I remember, and treasure now as an adult are the memories of my sister’s joy of sharing the Good News 

of what was coming, while the physical items themselves are mostly long gone and forgotten. It is the gift of 

joy that was the real gift. All true gifts from God are the things that multiply when you share them: The four 

themes of Advent, Hope, Peace, Joy, & Love, and many others as well, including compassion, justice and 

welcome. Gifts that only make you want them more when you know what they are.  

This congregation is doubly in a period of waiting: waiting for the birth of the Christ child and waiting for the 

search process for the new settled pastor. In both cases, I imagine there is a bit of impatience and a wish for 

our own littlest sister to tell us what we are getting. Yet, we already know what the first are that we’re waiting 

for.  

Our Advent theme this year is “What Can’t Wait.” It invites us to reflect on these eternal gifts that we truly 

seek.  We can reflect on this both for Advent and for the pastoral search. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What Can’t Wait: Coming together 

In this time of waiting, I pray that we all remember the blessings we receive and how much we have to share 

with others. I am grateful to be walking with you all, a church that is truly working to be more welcoming and 

to reach out beyond it’s walls.  I pray that you are able to find the joy while waiting and share it with others, 

just as my sister did, the prophets did, and we can do now.  

Happy Holidays and Merry Christmas  

What Can’t Wait: 

Waiting for Christ 

While we have heard the Advent and 

Christmas stories every year, I would 

hope that We Can’t Wait to find new 

ways these stories speak to us where 

we are now. Our Advent devotionals 

take us more in depth with daily and 

weekly themes, and our Advent 

conversation will focus on “What Gets 

In The Way” of our Advent hopes, 

including tension within ourselves and 

between loved ones when we try and 

discuss difficult or sensitive topics.  

What Can’t Wait: 

Waiting for New Pastor 

While the congregation is waiting for 

the name of the future pastor, the work 

the church has done in the past year 

has clearly described who the church is 

seeking. Much like the prophets, 

including John the Baptist, describe 

the traits of the Christ before Jesus was 

born; the church reflecting on “Who 

You Are, Who Is Your Neighbor, and 

What God is Calling Your Congregation 

To Do” has helped the congregation 

define who it is seeking to partner with, 

and where it is led to grow.  
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Diaper Pantry update 

As we enter our fourth year the diaper pantry continues to increase its service to the community. We 
currently provide diapers to about 20 families per month.  It currently costs approximately $400 per month 
to provide for these families.  

As you are looking at your end of year giving, please consider giving your time and your financial gifts to the 
Diaper Pantry. 

The Diaper Pantry Committee thanks you. 

Sue Dixon, Pam Smith, Joan Robinson, Kathy Weber  

                          Outreach Committee News 

The Outreach Committee continues to support The Lisa Dixon Scholarship Fund, 
The Rayder Den and The Charlevoix Baby Diaper Pantry.  These organizations 
provide supplemental food for Charlevoix Middle/High Schoolers, money for 
youth enrichment programs and diapers for struggling young families. 

 

The proceeds from our Noisy Offerings and Hunger Jar  help not only local organizations but 
international agencies as well.  In 2020 you will see recipients such as South Sudan Healthcare 
Organization and Heifer International identified. 

 

Looking forward, watch for information on our "Earth Day" activities.  We are planning to address 
the issues of water protection, energy-saving and more.  Stay tuned! 

Blessings At Year’s End  

I remember with gratitude the fruits of the labors of others, which I have shared as a part of the normal 

experience of daily living.  

I remember the beautiful things that I have seen, heard, and felt- some as a result of definite seeking on my 

part, and many that came unheralded into my path, warming my heart and rejoicing my spirit.  

I remember the moments of distress that proved to be groundless and those that taught me profoundly about 

the evilness of evil and the goodness of good.  

I remember the new people I have met, from whom I have caught glimpses of the meaning of my own life and 

the true character of human dignity.  

I remember the dreams that haunted me during the year, keeping me ever mindful of goals and hopes which I 

did not realize but from which I drew inspiration to sustain my life and keep steady my purposes.  

I remember the awareness of the spirit of God that sought me out in my aloneness and gave to me a sense of 

assurance that undercut my despair and confirmed my life with anew courage and abiding hope. 

- Howard Thurman   
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Search Committee Report  for First Congregational UCC 

Report November 7,2019 

 

Members:  Lani Ochs, Mary Lynn Heid (Clerk), Chris Gengle (Spiritual Lead), Bill 
Wadland, Dave Kendall, Pam Smith, Jack Weber (Technology Lead), and Joan 
Robinson (Chair) 

The Committee has met weekly since beginning on October 1st.  We reviewed 
candidate profiles from Michigan Conference using a rank system based on the 
desired characteristics outlined in our church profile. We discussed each of the 
candidates and by consensus determined who we wanted to pursue at this 
juncture.  Our clerk sent a letter confirming receipt of the candidate profiles and 
a copy of the church profile to the top candidates.    

Our next task was to develop interview questions for our video conference 
interviews.  We used The Marks of Faithful and Effective Authorized Ministers of 
the United Church of Christ as a basis for questions. We supplemented with 
questions from other churches and from a sample of Behavioral-based interview 
questions.  

Using an outside consultant, we had a mock interview session to evaluate our 
questions and their fit to the church profile.  With that feedback in hand, we will 
revise the tool to clarify language, add questions and prepare answers to the 
likely questions from candidates.   

We now have conducted two video conferencing interviews 

Our next steps will be to proceed with reference checks and identifying a time 
and location for a Neutral Pulpit visit.  

 Because we will be approaching Advent and our candidates will likely be coming 
distances, we anticipate our date will likely be after the new year.  All of this is 
assuming positive outcomes at each juncture. If not, we will continue in our 
process. We continue to be open to additional candidates. 

We appreciate your support and continuing prayers.  
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December  

12/01- Julia Heddle & Lucy Witthoeft  

12/08- Dave & Joan Robinson  

12/15- Susan Fowler & Lucy Witthoeft 

12/22- Mary Ann Ogden & Lois Lewis 

12/24- Larry & Carrie Minch  

12/29- Julia Heddle & Mary Ann Chew  

 

 

January  

01/05- John & Sue Dixon  

01/12- Chuck & Gay Kiteley  

01/19- Bruce & Joyce Herbert 

01/26- Susan Fowler & Lucy Witthoeft 

Q«rkª« ^|i 5ªkk®kª« 

John Ochs- 12/01 

Lani Ochs- 12/02 

Samantha Krueger- 12/04 

Dennis Joy- 12/07 

Catherine Francis- 12/10 

Jeff Hilligan- 12/12 

Vance Wood- 12/13 

Judith Willey- 12/15 

Thomas Hanna- 12/17 

Helen Beemon- 12/20 

Greg Kitson- 12/24 

Lois Lewis- 12/24 

Bradley Rizzo- 12/28 

J.C. Bascom- 12/29 

Sarah Ruth Hufford- 12/30 

Charles Kiteley- 12/30 

Diane Picotte- 12/30 

Roger Postmus- 12/30 

Betty Currey- 01/02 

Clark Hull- 01/02 

Brian Christiansen- 01/05 

Allison Joseph- 01/08 

Richard Joseph- 01/10 

Matthew Murray- 01/11 

Vincent Chew- 01/16 

Faye Feindt- 01/18 

Molly Kitson- 01/22 

Bonnie Withrow- 01/22 

Jack Weber- 01/28 

Greg Withrow- 01/29 

Kathy Schofield- 01/30 

Thomas LaVanway- 01/31 
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231-675-8850

or    

ϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝϝ 

2019 Christmas Cookie Walk  

____ I will bake ______ dozen cookies.  

____ I will come in on Monday Dec. 2nd at 1:00pm to help bake cookies. 

____ I will help set up tables, arrange cookie trays, etc. on Friday 

 afternoon, December 6, 2:00 pm - 4:00 pm.  

____ I will work Saturday morning arranging trays, cleaning up, etc. 

  ___8:00am - 10:00am     ƻǊ      ___ 10:00am - 12:00 pm  

____ I cannot bake, but will donate cash  
 όƳŀƪŜ ŎƘŜŎƪǎ ǇŀȅŀōƭŜ ǘƻ CƛǊǎǘ /ƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǝƻƴŀƭ /ƘǳǊŎƘΣ bƻǘŜΥ /ƻƻƪƛŜ ǿŀƭƪύ  

ψψψψ I will put up posters around town  

Name:       Phone:  

December 7, 2019   

mailto:mtubitz@gmail.com
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2019 Budget Update 

David Ray, in his book The Indispensable Guide for Smaller Churches, shares profound truths about 

smaller churches, which he considers to be the ideal sized church. He says, “people will pay for what 

they value, and value what they pay for.” He also reflects that “people will not give beyond their level of 

trust” and “will only give as much as they can imagine or visualize.” 

What this means practically is that in times of uncertainty, an increase in anxiety about pastoral transi-

tion and what comes next often lowers people’s willingness to give. In looking at our church’s finances 

for the year, that is likely happening here.  Though earlier appeals have increased our monthly giving to 

budgeted levels, there is still a cumulative dip in giving for this year, perhaps due to the uncertainty or 

the loss of some pledging units over the course of the year. This dip in giving, in addition to the budget-

ed deficit, may lead to an overall shortfall of around $19,000 by the end of the year.  

This is not a crisis for the church, but a rainy day. In 2014 we had a similar budget shortfall when Pastor 

Neil went on sabbatical, and at the end of 2015 the finances improved from a $10,000 budget deficit to 

a $10,000 surplus. We, the trustees, want to make sure we are being transparent and open in the finan-

cial decisions we are making for the church. We also want to make sure we are communicating and act-

ing with all necessary urgency without contributing to undue panic. In our budgeting for 2019 we as-

sumed that giving would be lower, we just did not anticipate the difference well enough.  

As an immediate response, the Trustees decided to rededicate the remainder of the sabbatical fund that 

was left over from Pastor Neil Wilson’s sabbatical to offset some of the shortfall. Further, we authorized 

the treasurer to first borrow against the prepaid pledges already received for 2020 and then, if neces-

sary, borrow against money set aside for future roof repairs. In the next weeks, the Trustees will be ex-

amining ways to use other church funds to meet the commitments we’ve made in our operations budget, 

including our commitments to the wider community, without having to use operational funds.  

So, what’s next? While the Trustees consider longer term scenarios, we ask first and foremost for the 

church family of First Congregational church to continue to be faithful, prayerful, and focused on the 

long-term viability and mission of the church. This is a rainy-day sized problem, not a calamity.  

Second, we ask that in your prayerfulness and faithfulness, you reflect on the words shared above by 

Rev. David Ray. Remember what you value about this church and remember how the congregation is a 

vital and necessary part of the community. If you are behind on your pledge or have reduced your giving 

for the year due to worry or uncertainty, we ask that you continue to support the church. The true mean-

ing and strength of a faith community is known in times of need, not in times of calm. If you are in-

spired to give more, that would of course be appreciated.  

Though times of transition are uncertain and anxiety producing, they are also times of great productivi-

ty and creativity. People and the congregation dream of the future of the church and are guided by the 

Holy Spirit. This church is truly a place that seeks to welcome everyone, no matter who they are, or 

where they are on their faith journey. In times of division and stress, a welcoming and loving church is 

exactly what the world needs, and people are looking for. Thank you for continuing to help sustain this 

church, and for inviting others to join us. 

         

        -The Board of Trustees 
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Trustee News  

Various locations in downtown Charlevoix have soil and groundwater contamination, largely due to 

old dry cleaners. This includes our church, which has contaminated soil beneath the basement 

floor. EPA testing resulted in a remediation plan for the church that will begin February 2020.  

The EPA will be holding a public meeting at the Charlevoix Public Library on December 10th at 

5:00p to discuss the proposed next step in their city wide remediation plan.  

A detailed presentation of the most pertinent facts can be found on the EPA website, www.epa.gov/

superfund/charlevoix-muni-wells. Once on the website go to ñStay Updated, Get Involvedò and then 

ñUS EPA Fact Sheet- EPA Proposes Interim Cleanup Plan for Municipal Well Site(PDF)ò  

 

- John Dixon, Chairman 

   Board of Trustees  

A Word From the Treasurer -  

As a reminder, per the Internal Revenue Service, all 2019 contributions 
to First Congregational Church – UCC, must be received by or post 
marked by December 31, 2019 in order to be included in the 2019 
donations to the church 

Thank you for your help with this. 

Alice L. Pletz-Miller, Treasurer 

Blue Christmas Service 

/V/@ 7@ WBMMY7@5 P7?/NÏ 5B- 7N W7P6 QN 

/V/MYB@/ 7N W/>+B?/ 
 

Sunday December 22nd, 5:00 p.m.  
First Congregational Church, 

UCC 
101 State St.  

http://www.epa.gov/superfund/charlevoix-muni-wells
http://www.epa.gov/superfund/charlevoix-muni-wells
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Officers:  

Moderator- Bill Trubilowicz 

Vice Moderator- Betty Wadland 

Clerk- Linda Weller 

Assôt Clerk- Jan Anderson  

Treasurer- Alice Pletz-Miller 

Financial Secretary- Chris Gengle  

Assôt Financial Secretary- Greg & Meg Kitson 

Memorial Fund & Special Gifts Treasurer- Chris Gengle  

Coordinators:  

Coordinator of Nursery- Lynette Webb 

Greeters/Ushers- Lucy Witthoeft 

Kitchen Coordinator- Marty Trubilowicz 

Coffee Hour- 1st qtr: Mary Lynn Heid  

         2nd qtr:  Mary Ann Ogden 

         3rd qtr: Joyce Herbert 

         4th qtr: Meg Kitson  

Historian- Cynthia Garland/ with help from Nancy Kline 

Librarian- Jan Grupp 

Funeral Coordinator- Marty Trubilowicz 

          1st qtr: Marty Trubilowicz, Archie Wyatt 

           2nd qtr: Linda Moore, Mary Ann Odgen  

                        3rd qtr: Marilyn Dumbauld, Joyce Herbert 

           4th qtr: Carolyn Klender, Ellen Kendall 

Sound Engineer- Bill Trubilowicz 

Pool of Delegates- Molly Tate, Bob Dominic 

Boards:  

Trustees-  3 Yr Term   (5-7 members) 

Term Completed 2020: Vance Wood #, John Dixon 

Term Completed 2021: Joan Robinson, Bill Wadland 

Term Completed 2022: Bob Chapman, John Hess Jr.  

           Kathy Weber # 

Christian Ed: 2 Yr Term    (5-7 members) 

Term Completed 2020: Julia Heddle, Nancy Jones 

Term Competed 2021: Dave Smith, Molly Tate 

           Lynette Webb, Larry Minch  

 

 

 

Diaconate: 3 Yr Term    (12 members) 

Term Completed 2020:  Carrie Minch, Susan Burke 

                                       Joyce Herbert 

Term Completed 2021:  Susan Fowler, Sally Whitley 

                                       Tina Bowen # 

Term Completed 2022:  Steve Hansen, Ellen Hess  

                                       Nancy Kline, David Bowen 

            (open), (open) 

Outreach:  3 yr Term     (5-7 members) 

Term Completed 2020:   Jack Weber 

Term Completed 2021:   Betty Wadland, Susan Fowler 

Term Completed 2022:   Heather Kage, Marg McGoff 

                                         

Personnel: 2 yr Term     (5-7 members) 

Term Completed 2020:  Don Smith #, Diana Houghton # 

                                       Linda Moore #, Deb Smith # 

Term Completed 2021:  Ken Kline, Dave Kendall 

Membership: 2 yr Term     (5-6 members) 

Term Completed 2020:   Bruce Herbert, Jack Weber 

                                        Meg Kitson  

Term Completed 2021:   Greta Gappy #, Kathie Libert 

                           Hugh Hansen # 

Music: 2 yr Term    (5-7 members) 

Term Completed 2020:   Patti Ulrich, John Young 

                                         Molly Tate #, Ted Dumbauld # 

                                         Jim Gibbons #  

Term Completed 2021:    Ruth Chapman, Bob Dominic 

Nominating: 3 yr Term    (5-7 members)  

Term Completed 2020:    Julia Heddle 

Term Completed 2021:    Marty Trubilowicz, Ron Moore,  

                                        Pam Smith # 

Term Completed 2022:   Roger Postmus #  

 

¶ # designates 2nd and final term  

                                        

2020 Slate of Officers 
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It is that time again to order your Christmas Poinsettia. You have the option of ordering singles or 

double poinsettia plants. The poinsettias help to decorate our church sanctuary during the 

Christmas season. After the worship service on December 24th, please take your poinsettias home. If 

you have any further questions, please contact the church office.  

This year, poinsettias will be given to our homebound friends by the Cookie Walk Volunteers.  

Jzk^«k s|gz¯ik p¯zz §^·{k|® µs®r ®rs« ~ªikª p~ª{Î  

J~s|«k®®s^ Bªikª -¯k i^®kÐ -kgk{fkª ¿¾Ï À¾¿Ç 
____________________________________________________________________ 

 

Name: ______________________  Contact #: _________________ 

Please select one: ñIn Memory ofò, ñIn Honor ofò or ñIn Celebration ofò 

Name(s):______________________________________________ 

Name(s):______________________________________________ 

Name(s):______________________________________________ 

 

 L¯^|®s®·  P~®^z 

Ns|qzk    ö¿ÁÎ¾¾   

-~¯fzk  öÀÂÎ¾¾   

Make checks payable to:   

First Congregational Church  

Note: Poinsettia in Memo  

P~®^z Bªikª  
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